SAMPLE LETTER TO STATE SENATOR OR CONGRESSMAN
Re:
Florida Senate Bill 1118 and Florida House Bill 0299

Dear ​____________________________

 

On January 27, 2014 the Florida Supreme Court rejected the Attorney General’s challenge to Proposition 2 also known as the medical marijuana referendum.  On February 19, 2014, proposed legislation was introduced into the senate redefining Florida Statute 316.193.  The proposed legislation makes it a serious criminal offense to drive with an inactive metabolite of marijuana in your urine or blood.  Inactive metabolites remain in an individual’s urine or blood far longer than any psychoactive effect.

The proposed legislation purports to create an affirmative defense for individuals legally prescribed controlled substances.  The United States Drug Enforcement Administration issues DEA numbers to doctors.  Any doctor who prescribes a Schedule I Controlled Substance as listed in the Federal Register will lose their ability to prescribe medications.  Accordingly, the proposed constitutional amendment requires a “physician’s certification.”  A prescription is defined by Florida Statute 893.02(22) and is not the same as the definition of “Physician’s Certification” as contained in the proposed constitutional amendment. Accordingly, there is no exception for people who are legally consuming medical marijuana due to a debilitating illness.

 
It is abundantly clear that the purpose of Florida Senate Bill 1118 and House Bill 0299 is to undermine the implementation of Proposition 2 by essentially making it illegal for those legally consuming medical marijuana to drive a vehicle.  I respectfully request that you respect the will of the people and vote no on this unscientific and retaliatory legislation.
 

Most Sincerely, 

 

